GARY L. HARBIN, CPA Executive Secretary



ROBERT B. BARNES, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Operations & General Counsel

J. ERIC WAMPLER, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Finance and Administration

January 24, 2017

Honorable Mitch McConnell Senate Majority Leader 317 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator McConnell:

As trusted fiduciary of over 32,000 Kentucky retired teachers' health care, we strongly support Medicare Advantage and the quality, affordable health care it provides seniors. We ask that you discontinue two policies within the Affordable Care Act (ACA) known as the Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap. As Congress works to improve the health care system and Medicare, we believe that eliminating these two policies will help to improve and sustain health care for America's seniors.

After years of systematic funding cuts to the popular and high-quality Medicare Advantage program, these two ACA policies undermine Medicare Advantage's ability to improve quality and focus on addressing complex chronic diseases early, such as Alzheimer's, diabetes and cardiovascular disease, as well as keeping beneficiaries healthy and out of the hospital.

The coding intensity adjustment, which is a straight cut to the Medicare Advantage program, puts care coordination activities at risk. Care coordination has resulted in up to 25% fewer emergency room visits and 25%-35% fewer inpatient hospital days for Medicare Advantage beneficiaries compared to Medicare Fee-for-Service beneficiaries. In addition, the ACA benchmark cap cut that undermines quality incentives disproportionately impacts a total of 3 million seniors.

We urge Congress and the Administration to avoid disruption in 2018 for Kentucky's retired teachers, as well as all seniors in Medicare Advantage, by eliminating the cuts caused by the ACA's Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap that will be in the Medicare Advantage Rate Notice released on February 2, 2017. Time is of the essence given this release date.

Medicare Advantage has grown by over 65% since 2010, with over 18 million Americans now enrolled in the program and the number continues to grow. Medicare Advantage is a critical lifeline for seniors. Each day it provides effective, coordinated and comprehensive care that seniors can depend on as they age. Medicare Advantage has had strong bipartisan support with over 400 Representatives and Senators on both sides of the aisle that signed letters in support of Medicare Advantage in 2016. In continuation of this bipartisan support, that's why Congress must act now to eliminate these two ACA cuts so our retired teachers experience no disruption in this vital program.

Sincepely,

GARY L. HARBIN, CPA Executive Secretary



ROBERT B. BARNES, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Operations & General Counsel

J. ERIC WAMPLER, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Finance and Administration

January 24, 2017

Honorable Rand Paul United States Senator 167 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Paul:

As trusted fiduciary of over 32,000 Kentucky retired teachers' health care, we strongly support Medicare Advantage and the quality, affordable health care it provides seniors. We ask that you discontinue two policies within the Affordable Care Act (ACA) known as the Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap. As Congress works to improve the health care system and Medicare, we believe that eliminating these two policies will help to improve and sustain health care for America's seniors.

After years of systematic funding cuts to the popular and high-quality Medicare Advantage program, these two ACA policies undermine Medicare Advantage's ability to improve quality and focus on addressing complex chronic diseases early, such as Alzheimer's, diabetes and cardiovascular disease, as well as keeping beneficiaries healthy and out of the hospital.

The coding intensity adjustment, which is a straight cut to the Medicare Advantage program, puts care coordination activities at risk. Care coordination has resulted in up to 25% fewer emergency room visits and 25%-35% fewer inpatient hospital days for Medicare Advantage beneficiaries compared to Medicare Fee-for-Service beneficiaries. In addition, the ACA benchmark cap cut that undermines quality incentives disproportionately impacts a total of 3 million seniors.

We urge Congress and the Administration to avoid disruption in 2018 for Kentucky's retired teachers, as well as all seniors in Medicare Advantage, by eliminating the cuts caused by the ACA's Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap that will be in the Medicare Advantage Rate Notice released on February 2, 2017. Time is of the essence given this release date.

Medicare Advantage has grown by over 65% since 2010, with over 18 million Americans now enrolled in the program and the number continues to grow. Medicare Advantage is a critical lifeline for seniors. Each day it provides effective, coordinated and comprehensive care that seniors can depend on as they age. Medicare Advantage has had strong bipartisan support with over 400 Representatives and Senators on both sides of the aisle that signed letters in support of Medicare Advantage in 2016. In continuation of this bipartisan support, that's why Congress must act now to eliminate these two ACA cuts so our retired teachers experience no disruption in this vital program.

Sincerely,

GARY L. HARBIN, CPA Executive Secretary



ROBERT B. BARNES, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Operations & General Counsel

J. ERIC WAMPLER, JD Deputy Executive Secretary Finance and Administration

January 24, 2017

Honorable James Comer United States Representative 1513 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Comer:

As trusted fiduciary of over 32,000 Kentucky retired teachers' health care, we strongly support Medicare Advantage and the quality, affordable health care it provides seniors. We ask that you discontinue two policies within the Affordable Care Act (ACA) known as the Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap. As Congress works to improve the health care system and Medicare, we believe that eliminating these two policies will help to improve and sustain health care for America's seniors.

After years of systematic funding cuts to the popular and high-quality Medicare Advantage program, these two ACA policies undermine Medicare Advantage's ability to improve quality and focus on addressing complex chronic diseases early, such as Alzheimer's, diabetes and cardiovascular disease, as well as keeping beneficiaries healthy and out of the hospital.

The coding intensity adjustment, which is a straight cut to the Medicare Advantage program, puts care coordination activities at risk. Care coordination has resulted in up to 25% fewer emergency room visits and 25%-35% fewer inpatient hospital days for Medicare Advantage beneficiaries compared to Medicare Fee-for-Service beneficiaries. In addition, the ACA benchmark cap cut that undermines quality incentives disproportionately impacts a total of 3 million seniors.

We urge Congress and the Administration to avoid disruption in 2018 for Kentucky's retired teachers, as well as all seniors in Medicare Advantage, by eliminating the cuts caused by the ACA's Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap that will be in the Medicare Advantage Rate Notice released on February 2, 2017. Time is of the essence given this release date.

Medicare Advantage has grown by over 65% since 2010, with over 18 million Americans now enrolled in the program and the number continues to grow. Medicare Advantage is a critical lifeline for seniors. Each day it provides effective, coordinated and comprehensive care that seniors can depend on as they age. Medicare Advantage has had strong bipartisan support with over 400 Representatives and Senators on both sides of the aisle that signed letters in support of Medicare Advantage in 2016. In continuation of this bipartisan support, that's why Congress must act now to eliminate these two ACA cuts so our retired teachers experience no disruption in this vital program.

Sincerely,

Gary L. Harbin, CPA

Executive Secretary

GARY L. HARBIN, CPA Executive Secretary



ROBERT B. BARNES, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Operations & General Counsel

J. ERIC WAMPLER, JD Deputy Executive Secretary Finance and Administration

January 24, 2017

Honorable Brett Guthrie United States Representative 2434 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Guthrie:

As trusted fiduciary of over 32,000 Kentucky retired teachers' health care, we strongly support Medicare Advantage and the quality, affordable health care it provides seniors. We ask that you discontinue two policies within the Affordable Care Act (ACA) known as the Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap. As Congress works to improve the health care system and Medicare, we believe that eliminating these two policies will help to improve and sustain health care for America's seniors.

After years of systematic funding cuts to the popular and high-quality Medicare Advantage program, these two ACA policies undermine Medicare Advantage's ability to improve quality and focus on addressing complex chronic diseases early, such as Alzheimer's, diabetes and cardiovascular disease, as well as keeping beneficiaries healthy and out of the hospital.

The coding intensity adjustment, which is a straight cut to the Medicare Advantage program, puts care coordination activities at risk. Care coordination has resulted in up to 25% fewer emergency room visits and 25%-35% fewer inpatient hospital days for Medicare Advantage beneficiaries compared to Medicare Fee-for-Service beneficiaries. In addition, the ACA benchmark cap cut that undermines quality incentives disproportionately impacts a total of 3 million seniors.

We urge Congress and the Administration to avoid disruption in 2018 for Kentucky's retired teachers, as well as all seniors in Medicare Advantage, by eliminating the cuts caused by the ACA's Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap that will be in the Medicare Advantage Rate Notice released on February 2, 2017. Time is of the essence given this release date.

Medicare Advantage has grown by over 65% since 2010, with over 18 million Americans now enrolled in the program and the number continues to grow. Medicare Advantage is a critical lifeline for seniors. Each day it provides effective, coordinated and comprehensive care that seniors can depend on as they age. Medicare Advantage has had strong bipartisan support with over 400 Representatives and Senators on both sides of the aisle that signed letters in support of Medicare Advantage in 2016. In continuation of this bipartisan support, that's why Congress must act now to eliminate these two ACA cuts so our retired teachers experience no disruption in this vital program.

Sincerely,

GARY L. HARBIN, CPA Executive Secretary



ROBERT B. BARNES, JD

Deputy Executive Secretary Operations & General Counsel

J. ERIC WAMPLER, JD

Deputy Executive Secretary Finance and Administration

January 24, 2017

Honorable John Yarmuth United States Representative 403 Cannon House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Yarmuth:

As trusted fiduciary of over 32,000 Kentucky retired teachers' health care, we strongly support Medicare Advantage and the quality, affordable health care it provides seniors. We ask that you discontinue two policies within the Affordable Care Act (ACA) known as the Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap. As Congress works to improve the health care system and Medicare, we believe that eliminating these two policies will help to improve and sustain health care for America's seniors.

After years of systematic funding cuts to the popular and high-quality Medicare Advantage program, these two ACA policies undermine Medicare Advantage's ability to improve quality and focus on addressing complex chronic diseases early, such as Alzheimer's, diabetes and cardiovascular disease, as well as keeping beneficiaries healthy and out of the hospital.

The coding intensity adjustment, which is a straight cut to the Medicare Advantage program, puts care coordination activities at risk. Care coordination has resulted in up to 25% fewer emergency room visits and 25%-35% fewer inpatient hospital days for Medicare Advantage beneficiaries compared to Medicare Fee-for-Service beneficiaries. In addition, the ACA benchmark cap cut that undermines quality incentives disproportionately impacts a total of 3 million seniors.

We urge Congress and the Administration to avoid disruption in 2018 for Kentucky's retired teachers, as well as all seniors in Medicare Advantage, by eliminating the cuts caused by the ACA's Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap that will be in the Medicare Advantage Rate Notice released on February 2, 2017. Time is of the essence given this release date.

Medicare Advantage has grown by over 65% since 2010, with over 18 million Americans now enrolled in the program and the number continues to grow. Medicare Advantage is a critical lifeline for seniors. Each day it provides effective, coordinated and comprehensive care that seniors can depend on as they age. Medicare Advantage has had strong bipartisan support with over 400 Representatives and Senators on both sides of the aisle that signed letters in support of Medicare Advantage in 2016. In continuation of this bipartisan support, that's why Congress must act now to eliminate these two ACA cuts so our retired teachers experience no disruption in this vital program.

Sincerely,

GARY L. HARBIN, CPA Executive Secretary



ROBERT B. BARNES, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Operations & General Counsel

J. ERIC WAMPLER, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Finance and Administration

January 24, 2017

Honorable Thomas Massie United States Representative 314 Cannon House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Massie:

As trusted fiduciary of over 32,000 Kentucky retired teachers' health care, we strongly support Medicare Advantage and the quality, affordable health care it provides seniors. We ask that you discontinue two policies within the Affordable Care Act (ACA) known as the Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap. As Congress works to improve the health care system and Medicare, we believe that eliminating these two policies will help to improve and sustain health care for America's seniors.

After years of systematic funding cuts to the popular and high-quality Medicare Advantage program, these two ACA policies undermine Medicare Advantage's ability to improve quality and focus on addressing complex chronic diseases early, such as Alzheimer's, diabetes and cardiovascular disease, as well as keeping beneficiaries healthy and out of the hospital.

The coding intensity adjustment, which is a straight cut to the Medicare Advantage program, puts care coordination activities at risk. Care coordination has resulted in up to 25% fewer emergency room visits and 25%-35% fewer inpatient hospital days for Medicare Advantage beneficiaries compared to Medicare Fee-for-Service beneficiaries. In addition, the ACA benchmark cap cut that undermines quality incentives disproportionately impacts a total of 3 million seniors.

We urge Congress and the Administration to avoid disruption in 2018 for Kentucky's retired teachers, as well as all seniors in Medicare Advantage, by eliminating the cuts caused by the ACA's Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap that will be in the Medicare Advantage Rate Notice released on February 2, 2017. Time is of the essence given this release date.

Medicare Advantage has grown by over 65% since 2010, with over 18 million Americans now enrolled in the program and the number continues to grow. Medicare Advantage is a critical lifeline for seniors. Each day it provides effective, coordinated and comprehensive care that seniors can depend on as they age. Medicare Advantage has had strong bipartisan support with over 400 Representatives and Senators on both sides of the aisle that signed letters in support of Medicare Advantage in 2016. In continuation of this bipartisan support, that's why Congress must act now to eliminate these two ACA cuts so our retired teachers experience no disruption in this vital program.

Sincerely,

GARY L. HARBIN, CPA Executive Secretary



ROBERT B. BARNES, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary

Operations & General Counsel

J. ERIC WAMPLER, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Finance and Administration

January 24, 2017

Honorable Harold Rogers United States Representative 2406 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Rogers:

As trusted fiduciary of over 32,000 Kentucky retired teachers' health care, we strongly support Medicare Advantage and the quality, affordable health care it provides seniors. We ask that you discontinue two policies within the Affordable Care Act (ACA) known as the Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap. As Congress works to improve the health care system and Medicare, we believe that eliminating these two policies will help to improve and sustain health care for America's seniors.

After years of systematic funding cuts to the popular and high-quality Medicare Advantage program, these two ACA policies undermine Medicare Advantage's ability to improve quality and focus on addressing complex chronic diseases early, such as Alzheimer's, diabetes and cardiovascular disease, as well as keeping beneficiaries healthy and out of the hospital.

The coding intensity adjustment, which is a straight cut to the Medicare Advantage program, puts care coordination activities at risk. Care coordination has resulted in up to 25% fewer emergency room visits and 25%-35% fewer inpatient hospital days for Medicare Advantage beneficiaries compared to Medicare Fee-for-Service beneficiaries. In addition, the ACA benchmark cap cut that undermines quality incentives disproportionately impacts a total of 3 million seniors.

We urge Congress and the Administration to avoid disruption in 2018 for Kentucky's retired teachers, as well as all seniors in Medicare Advantage, by eliminating the cuts caused by the ACA's Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap that will be in the Medicare Advantage Rate Notice released on February 2, 2017. Time is of the essence given this release date.

Medicare Advantage has grown by over 65% since 2010, with over 18 million Americans now enrolled in the program and the number continues to grow. Medicare Advantage is a critical lifeline for seniors. Each day it provides effective, coordinated and comprehensive care that seniors can depend on as they age. Medicare Advantage has had strong bipartisan support with over 400 Representatives and Senators on both sides of the aisle that signed letters in support of Medicare Advantage in 2016. In continuation of this bipartisan support, that's why Congress must act now to eliminate these two ACA cuts so our retired teachers experience no disruption in this vital program.

Sincerely,

GARY L. HARBIN, CPA Executive Secretary



ROBERT B. BARNES, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Operations & General Counsel

J. ERIC WAMPLER, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Finance and Administration

January 24, 2017

Honorable Andy Barr United States Representative 1432 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Barr:

As trusted fiduciary of over 32,000 Kentucky retired teachers' health care, we strongly support Medicare Advantage and the quality, affordable health care it provides seniors. We ask that you discontinue two policies within the Affordable Care Act (ACA) known as the Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap. As Congress works to improve the health care system and Medicare, we believe that eliminating these two policies will help to improve and sustain health care for America's seniors.

After years of systematic funding cuts to the popular and high-quality Medicare Advantage program, these two ACA policies undermine Medicare Advantage's ability to improve quality and focus on addressing complex chronic diseases early, such as Alzheimer's, diabetes and cardiovascular disease, as well as keeping beneficiaries healthy and out of the hospital.

The coding intensity adjustment, which is a straight cut to the Medicare Advantage program, puts care coordination activities at risk. Care coordination has resulted in up to 25% fewer emergency room visits and 25%-35% fewer inpatient hospital days for Medicare Advantage beneficiaries compared to Medicare Fee-for-Service beneficiaries. In addition, the ACA benchmark cap cut that undermines quality incentives disproportionately impacts a total of 3 million seniors.

We urge Congress and the Administration to avoid disruption in 2018 for Kentucky's retired teachers, as well as all seniors in Medicare Advantage, by eliminating the cuts caused by the ACA's Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap that will be in the Medicare Advantage Rate Notice released on February 2, 2017. Time is of the essence given this release date.

Medicare Advantage has grown by over 65% since 2010, with over 18 million Americans now enrolled in the program and the number continues to grow. Medicare Advantage is a critical lifeline for seniors. Each day it provides effective, coordinated and comprehensive care that seniors can depend on as they age. Medicare Advantage has had strong bipartisan support with over 400 Representatives and Senators on both sides of the aisle that signed letters in support of Medicare Advantage in 2016. In continuation of this bipartisan support, that's why Congress must act now to eliminate these two ACA cuts so our retired teachers experience no disruption in this vital program.

4) 11

Sincerely

GARY L. HARBIN, CPA Executive Secretary



ROBERT B. BARNES, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Operations & General Counsel

J. ERIC WAMPLER, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Finance and Administration

January 24, 2017

Honorable Paul Ryan Speaker of the House 1233 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Ryan:

As trusted fiduciary of over 32,000 Kentucky retired teachers' health care, we strongly support Medicare Advantage and the quality, affordable health care it provides seniors. We ask that you discontinue two policies within the Affordable Care Act (ACA) known as the Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap. As Congress works to improve the health care system and Medicare, we believe that eliminating these two policies will help to improve and sustain health care for America's seniors.

After years of systematic funding cuts to the popular and high-quality Medicare Advantage program, these two ACA policies undermine Medicare Advantage's ability to improve quality and focus on addressing complex chronic diseases early, such as Alzheimer's, diabetes and cardiovascular disease, as well as keeping beneficiaries healthy and out of the hospital.

The coding intensity adjustment, which is a straight cut to the Medicare Advantage program, puts care coordination activities at risk. Care coordination has resulted in up to 25% fewer emergency room visits and 25%-35% fewer inpatient hospital days for Medicare Advantage beneficiaries compared to Medicare Fee-for-Service beneficiaries. In addition, the ACA benchmark cap cut that undermines quality incentives disproportionately impacts a total of 3 million seniors.

We urge Congress and the Administration to avoid disruption in 2018 for Kentucky's retired teachers, as well as all seniors in Medicare Advantage, by eliminating the cuts caused by the ACA's Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap that will be in the Medicare Advantage Rate Notice released on February 2, 2017. Time is of the essence given this release date.

Medicare Advantage has grown by over 65% since 2010, with over 18 million Americans now enrolled in the program and the number continues to grow. Medicare Advantage is a critical lifeline for seniors. Each day it provides effective, coordinated and comprehensive care that seniors can depend on as they age. Medicare Advantage has had strong bipartisan support with over 400 Representatives and Senators on both sides of the aisle that signed letters in support of Medicare Advantage in 2016. In continuation of this bipartisan support, that's why Congress must act now to eliminate these two ACA cuts so our retired teachers experience no disruption in this vital program.

Sincerely,

GARY L. HARBIN, CPA Executive Secretary



ROBERT B. BARNES, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Operations & General Counsel

J. ERIC WAMPLER, JD

Deputy Executive Secretary Finance and Administration

January 24, 2017

Honorable Nancy Pelosi United States Representative 1233 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congresswoman Pelosi:

As trusted fiduciary of over 32,000 Kentucky retired teachers' health care, we strongly support Medicare Advantage and the quality, affordable health care it provides seniors. We ask that you discontinue two policies within the Affordable Care Act (ACA) known as the Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap. As Congress works to improve the health care system and Medicare, we believe that eliminating these two policies will help to improve and sustain health care for America's seniors.

After years of systematic funding cuts to the popular and high-quality Medicare Advantage program, these two ACA policies undermine Medicare Advantage's ability to improve quality and focus on addressing complex chronic diseases early, such as Alzheimer's, diabetes and cardiovascular disease, as well as keeping beneficiaries healthy and out of the hospital.

The coding intensity adjustment, which is a straight cut to the Medicare Advantage program, puts care coordination activities at risk. Care coordination has resulted in up to 25% fewer emergency room visits and 25%-35% fewer inpatient hospital days for Medicare Advantage beneficiaries compared to Medicare Fee-for-Service beneficiaries. In addition, the ACA benchmark cap cut that undermines quality incentives disproportionately impacts a total of 3 million seniors.

We urge Congress and the Administration to avoid disruption in 2018 for Kentucky's retired teachers, as well as all seniors in Medicare Advantage, by eliminating the cuts caused by the ACA's Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap that will be in the Medicare Advantage Rate Notice released on February 2, 2017. Time is of the essence given this release date.

Medicare Advantage has grown by over 65% since 2010, with over 18 million Americans now enrolled in the program and the number continues to grow. Medicare Advantage is a critical lifeline for seniors. Each day it provides effective, coordinated and comprehensive care that seniors can depend on as they age. Medicare Advantage has had strong bipartisan support with over 400 Representatives and Senators on both sides of the aisle that signed letters in support of Medicare Advantage in 2016. In continuation of this bipartisan support, that's why Congress must act now to eliminate these two ACA cuts so our retired teachers experience no disruption in this vital program.

Sincerely,

GARY L. HARBIN, CPA Executive Secretary



ROBERT B. BARNES, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Operations & General Counsel

J. ERIC WAMPLER, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Finance and Administration

January 24, 2017

Honorable Charles Schumer United States Senator 322 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Schumer:

As trusted fiduciary of over 32,000 Kentucky retired teachers' health care, we strongly support Medicare Advantage and the quality, affordable health care it provides seniors. We ask that you discontinue two policies within the Affordable Care Act (ACA) known as the Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap. As Congress works to improve the health care system and Medicare, we believe that eliminating these two policies will help to improve and sustain health care for America's seniors.

After years of systematic funding cuts to the popular and high-quality Medicare Advantage program, these two ACA policies undermine Medicare Advantage's ability to improve quality and focus on addressing complex chronic diseases early, such as Alzheimer's, diabetes and cardiovascular disease, as well as keeping beneficiaries healthy and out of the hospital.

The coding intensity adjustment, which is a straight cut to the Medicare Advantage program, puts care coordination activities at risk. Care coordination has resulted in up to 25% fewer emergency room visits and 25%-35% fewer inpatient hospital days for Medicare Advantage beneficiaries compared to Medicare Fee-for-Service beneficiaries. In addition, the ACA benchmark cap cut that undermines quality incentives disproportionately impacts a total of 3 million seniors.

We urge Congress and the Administration to avoid disruption in 2018 for Kentucky's retired teachers, as well as all seniors in Medicare Advantage, by eliminating the cuts caused by the ACA's Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap that will be in the Medicare Advantage Rate Notice released on February 2, 2017. Time is of the essence given this release date.

Medicare Advantage has grown by over 65% since 2010, with over 18 million Americans now enrolled in the program and the number continues to grow. Medicare Advantage is a critical lifeline for seniors. Each day it provides effective, coordinated and comprehensive care that seniors can depend on as they age. Medicare Advantage has had strong bipartisan support with over 400 Representatives and Senators on both sides of the aisle that signed letters in support of Medicare Advantage in 2016. In continuation of this bipartisan support, that's why Congress must act now to eliminate these two ACA cuts so our retired teachers experience no disruption in this vital program.

Sincerely,

GARY L. HARBIN, CPA Executive Secretary



ROBERT B. BARNES, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Operations & General Counsel

J. ERIC WAMPLER, JD Deputy Executive Secretary Finance and Administration

January 24, 2017

Honorable Orrin Hatch United States Senator 104 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Hatch:

As trusted fiduciary of over 32,000 Kentucky retired teachers' health care, we strongly support Medicare Advantage and the quality, affordable health care it provides seniors. We ask that you discontinue two policies within the Affordable Care Act (ACA) known as the Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap. As Congress works to improve the health care system and Medicare, we believe that eliminating these two policies will help to improve and sustain health care for America's seniors.

After years of systematic funding cuts to the popular and high-quality Medicare Advantage program, these two ACA policies undermine Medicare Advantage's ability to improve quality and focus on addressing complex chronic diseases early, such as Alzheimer's, diabetes and cardiovascular disease, as well as keeping beneficiaries healthy and out of the hospital.

The coding intensity adjustment, which is a straight cut to the Medicare Advantage program, puts care coordination activities at risk. Care coordination has resulted in up to 25% fewer emergency room visits and 25%-35% fewer inpatient hospital days for Medicare Advantage beneficiaries compared to Medicare Fee-for-Service beneficiaries. In addition, the ACA benchmark cap cut that undermines quality incentives disproportionately impacts a total of 3 million seniors.

We urge Congress and the Administration to avoid disruption in 2018 for Kentucky's retired teachers, as well as all seniors in Medicare Advantage, by eliminating the cuts caused by the ACA's Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap.

Medicare Advantage has grown by over 65% since 2010, with over 18 million Americans now enrolled in the program and the number continues to grow. Medicare Advantage is a critical lifeline for seniors. Each day it provides effective, coordinated and comprehensive care that seniors can depend on as they age. Medicare Advantage has had strong bipartisan support with over 400 Representatives and Senators on both sides of the aisle that signed letters in support of Medicare Advantage in 2016. In continuation of this bipartisan support, that's why Congress must act now to eliminate these two ACA cuts so our retired teachers experience no disruption in this vital program.

Sincerely,

GARY L. HARBIN, CPA Executive Secretary



ROBERT B. BARNES, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Operations & General Counsel

J. ERIC WAMPLER, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Finance and Administration

January 24, 2017

Honorable Ron Wyden United States Senator 221 Dirksen Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Wyden:

As trusted fiduciary of over 32,000 Kentucky retired teachers' health care, we strongly support Medicare Advantage and the quality, affordable health care it provides seniors. We ask that you discontinue two policies within the Affordable Care Act (ACA) known as the Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap. As Congress works to improve the health care system and Medicare, we believe that eliminating these two policies will help to improve and sustain health care for America's seniors.

After years of systematic funding cuts to the popular and high-quality Medicare Advantage program, these two ACA policies undermine Medicare Advantage's ability to improve quality and focus on addressing complex chronic diseases early, such as Alzheimer's, diabetes and cardiovascular disease, as well as keeping beneficiaries healthy and out of the hospital.

The coding intensity adjustment, which is a straight cut to the Medicare Advantage program, puts care coordination activities at risk. Care coordination has resulted in up to 25% fewer emergency room visits and 25%-35% fewer inpatient hospital days for Medicare Advantage beneficiaries compared to Medicare Fee-for-Service beneficiaries. In addition, the ACA benchmark cap cut that undermines quality incentives disproportionately impacts a total of 3 million seniors.

We urge Congress and the Administration to avoid disruption in 2018 for Kentucky's retired teachers, as well as all seniors in Medicare Advantage, by eliminating the cuts caused by the ACA's Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap.

Medicare Advantage has grown by over 65% since 2010, with over 18 million Americans now enrolled in the program and the number continues to grow. Medicare Advantage is a critical lifeline for seniors. Each day it provides effective, coordinated and comprehensive care that seniors can depend on as they age. Medicare Advantage has had strong bipartisan support with over 400 Representatives and Senators on both sides of the aisle that signed letters in support of Medicare Advantage in 2016. In continuation of this bipartisan support, that's why Congress must act now to eliminate these two ACA cuts so our retired teachers experience no disruption in this vital program.

Sincerely,

GARY L. HARBIN, CPA Executive Secretary



ROBERT B. BARNES, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Operations & General Counsel

J. ERIC WAMPLER, JD

Deputy Executive Secretary Finance and Administration

January 24, 2017

Honorable Kevin Brady United States Representative 1011 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Brady:

As trusted fiduciary of over 32,000 Kentucky retired teachers' health care, we strongly support Medicare Advantage and the quality, affordable health care it provides seniors. We ask that you discontinue two policies within the Affordable Care Act (ACA) known as the Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap. As Congress works to improve the health care system and Medicare, we believe that eliminating these two policies will help to improve and sustain health care for America's seniors.

After years of systematic funding cuts to the popular and high-quality Medicare Advantage program, these two ACA policies undermine Medicare Advantage's ability to improve quality and focus on addressing complex chronic diseases early, such as Alzheimer's, diabetes and cardiovascular disease, as well as keeping beneficiaries healthy and out of the hospital.

The coding intensity adjustment, which is a straight cut to the Medicare Advantage program, puts care coordination activities at risk. Care coordination has resulted in up to 25% fewer emergency room visits and 25%-35% fewer inpatient hospital days for Medicare Advantage beneficiaries compared to Medicare Fee-for-Service beneficiaries. In addition, the ACA benchmark cap cut that undermines quality incentives disproportionately impacts a total of 3 million seniors.

We urge Congress and the Administration to avoid disruption in 2018 for Kentucky's retired teachers, as well as all seniors in Medicare Advantage, by eliminating the cuts caused by the ACA's Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap.

Medicare Advantage has grown by over 65% since 2010, with over 18 million Americans now enrolled in the program and the number continues to grow. Medicare Advantage is a critical lifeline for seniors. Each day it provides effective, coordinated and comprehensive care that seniors can depend on as they age. Medicare Advantage has had strong bipartisan support with over 400 Representatives and Senators on both sides of the aisle that signed letters in support of Medicare Advantage in 2016. In continuation of this bipartisan support, that's why Congress must act now to eliminate these two ACA cuts so our retired teachers experience no disruption in this vital program.

Gary L. Harbin, CPA Executive Secretary

Sincerely

GARY L. HARBIN, CPA Executive Secretary



ROBERT B. BARNES, JD Deputy Executive Secretary Operations & General Counsel

J. ERIC WAMPLER, JD

Deputy Executive Secretary Finance and Administration

January 24, 2017

Honorable Richard Neal United States Representative 341 Cannon House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Neal:

As trusted fiduciary of over 32,000 Kentucky retired teachers' health care, we strongly support Medicare Advantage and the quality, affordable health care it provides seniors. We ask that you discontinue two policies within the Affordable Care Act (ACA) known as the Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap. As Congress works to improve the health care system and Medicare, we believe that eliminating these two policies will help to improve and sustain health care for America's seniors.

After years of systematic funding cuts to the popular and high-quality Medicare Advantage program, these two ACA policies undermine Medicare Advantage's ability to improve quality and focus on addressing complex chronic diseases early, such as Alzheimer's, diabetes and cardiovascular disease, as well as keeping beneficiaries healthy and out of the hospital.

The coding intensity adjustment, which is a straight cut to the Medicare Advantage program, puts care coordination activities at risk. Care coordination has resulted in up to 25% fewer emergency room visits and 25%-35% fewer inpatient hospital days for Medicare Advantage beneficiaries compared to Medicare Fee-for-Service beneficiaries. In addition, the ACA benchmark cap cut that undermines quality incentives disproportionately impacts a total of 3 million seniors.

We urge Congress and the Administration to avoid disruption in 2018 for Kentucky's retired teachers, as well as all seniors in Medicare Advantage, by eliminating the cuts caused by the ACA's Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap.

Medicare Advantage has grown by over 65% since 2010, with over 18 million Americans now enrolled in the program and the number continues to grow. Medicare Advantage is a critical lifeline for seniors. Each day it provides effective, coordinated and comprehensive care that seniors can depend on as they age. Medicare Advantage has had strong bipartisan support with over 400 Representatives and Senators on both sides of the aisle that signed letters in support of Medicare Advantage in 2016. In continuation of this bipartisan support, that's why Congress must act now to eliminate these two ACA cuts so our retired teachers experience no disruption in this vital program.

Sincerely,

GARY L. HARBIN, CPA Executive Secretary



ROBERT B. BARNES, JD Deputy Executive Secretary Operations & General Counsel

J. ERIC WAMPLER, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Finance and Administration

January 24, 2017

Honorable Frank Pallone United States Representative 237 Cannon House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Pallone:

As trusted fiduciary of over 32,000 Kentucky retired teachers' health care, we strongly support Medicare Advantage and the quality, affordable health care it provides seniors. We ask that you discontinue two policies within the Affordable Care Act (ACA) known as the Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap. As Congress works to improve the health care system and Medicare, we believe that eliminating these two policies will help to improve and sustain health care for America's seniors.

After years of systematic funding cuts to the popular and high-quality Medicare Advantage program, these two ACA policies undermine Medicare Advantage's ability to improve quality and focus on addressing complex chronic diseases early, such as Alzheimer's, diabetes and cardiovascular disease, as well as keeping beneficiaries healthy and out of the hospital.

The coding intensity adjustment, which is a straight cut to the Medicare Advantage program, puts care coordination activities at risk. Care coordination has resulted in up to 25% fewer emergency room visits and 25%-35% fewer inpatient hospital days for Medicare Advantage beneficiaries compared to Medicare Fee-for-Service beneficiaries. In addition, the ACA benchmark cap cut that undermines quality incentives disproportionately impacts a total of 3 million seniors.

We urge Congress and the Administration to avoid disruption in 2018 for Kentucky's retired teachers, as well as all seniors in Medicare Advantage, by eliminating the cuts caused by the ACA's Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap.

Medicare Advantage has grown by over 65% since 2010, with over 18 million Americans now enrolled in the program and the number continues to grow. Medicare Advantage is a critical lifeline for seniors. Each day it provides effective, coordinated and comprehensive care that seniors can depend on as they age. Medicare Advantage has had strong bipartisan support with over 400 Representatives and Senators on both sides of the aisle that signed letters in support of Medicare Advantage in 2016. In continuation of this bipartisan support, that's why Congress must act now to eliminate these two ACA cuts so our retired teachers experience no disruption in this vital program.

GARY L. HARBIN, CPA Executive Secretary



ROBERT B. BARNES, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Operations & General Counsel

J. ERIC WAMPLER, JD

Deputy Executive Secretary Finance and Administration

January 24, 2017

Honorable Greg Walden
United States Representative
2185 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Walden:

As trusted fiduciary of over 32,000 Kentucky retired teachers' health care, we strongly support Medicare Advantage and the quality, affordable health care it provides seniors. We ask that you discontinue two policies within the Affordable Care Act (ACA) known as the Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap. As Congress works to improve the health care system and Medicare, we believe that eliminating these two policies will help to improve and sustain health care for America's seniors.

After years of systematic funding cuts to the popular and high-quality Medicare Advantage program, these two ACA policies undermine Medicare Advantage's ability to improve quality and focus on addressing complex chronic diseases early, such as Alzheimer's, diabetes and cardiovascular disease, as well as keeping beneficiaries healthy and out of the hospital.

The coding intensity adjustment, which is a straight cut to the Medicare Advantage program, puts care coordination activities at risk. Care coordination has resulted in up to 25% fewer emergency room visits and 25%-35% fewer inpatient hospital days for Medicare Advantage beneficiaries compared to Medicare Fee-for-Service beneficiaries. In addition, the ACA benchmark cap cut that undermines quality incentives disproportionately impacts a total of 3 million seniors.

We urge Congress and the Administration to avoid disruption in 2018 for Kentucky's retired teachers, as well as all seniors in Medicare Advantage, by eliminating the cuts caused by the ACA's Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap.

Medicare Advantage has grown by over 65% since 2010, with over 18 million Americans now enrolled in the program and the number continues to grow. Medicare Advantage is a critical lifeline for seniors. Each day it provides effective, coordinated and comprehensive care that seniors can depend on as they age. Medicare Advantage has had strong bipartisan support with over 400 Representatives and Senators on both sides of the aisle that signed letters in support of Medicare Advantage in 2016. In continuation of this bipartisan support, that's why Congress must act now to eliminate these two ACA cuts so our retired teachers experience no disruption in this vital program.

Sincerely,

GARY L. HARBIN, CPA Executive Secretary



ROBERT B. BARNES, JD
Deputy Executive Secretary
Operations & General Counsel

J. ERIC WAMPLER, JD

Deputy Executive Secretary Finance and Administration

January 26, 2017

Patrick Conway, MD
Acting Administrator
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services
200 Independence Avenue, SW, Rom 445-G
Washington, DC 20201

Dear Acting Administrator Conway:

As trusted fiduciary of over 32,000 Kentucky retired teachers' health care, we strongly support Medicare Advantage and the quality, affordable health care it provides seniors. We ask that you discontinue two policies within the Affordable Care Act (ACA) known as the Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap. We believe that eliminating these two policies will help to improve and sustain health care for America's seniors.

After years of systematic funding cuts to the popular and high-quality Medicare Advantage program, these two ACA policies undermine Medicare Advantage's ability to improve quality and focus on addressing complex chronic diseases early, such as Alzheimer's, diabetes and cardiovascular disease, as well as keeping beneficiaries healthy and out of the hospital.

The coding intensity adjustment, which is a straight cut to the Medicare Advantage program, puts care coordination activities at risk. Care coordination has resulted in up to 25% fewer emergency room visits and 25%-35% fewer inpatient hospital days for Medicare Advantage beneficiaries compared to Medicare Fee-for-Service beneficiaries. In addition, the ACA benchmark cap cut that undermines quality incentives disproportionately impacts a total of 3 million seniors.

We urge Congress and the Administration to avoid disruption in 2018 for Kentucky's retired teachers, as well as all seniors in Medicare Advantage, by eliminating the cuts caused by the ACA's Medicare Advantage coding intensity adjustment and benchmark cap.

Medicare Advantage has grown by over 65% since 2010, with over 18 million Americans now enrolled in the program, and the number continues to grow. Medicare Advantage is a critical lifeline for seniors. Each day it provides effective, coordinated and comprehensive care that seniors can depend on as they age. Medicare Advantage has had strong bipartisan support with over 400 Representatives and Senators on both sides of the aisle who signed letters in support of Medicare Advantage in 2016. In continuation of this bipartisan support, that's why Congress must act now to eliminate these two ACA cuts so our retired teachers experience no disruption in this vital program.